
 

NOTICE OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF FLAGSTAFF ARTS & LEADERSHIP ACADEMY, INC. (FALA) 
 

AGENDA OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  
 

Our mission is to provide a transformative educational experience by developing leadership and cultivating 
academic excellence in the arts, sciences, and humanities. The individual growth of each student is supported and 

animated through our nurturing educational community. 
 
 

Pursuant to A.R.S. §38-431.02, notice is hereby given that the Board of Directors of FALA will hold the following: 
 

● Event: Special Board meeting open to the public 
● Date: July 17, 2020 
● Time: 4:00pm 
● Location: Meeting ID: meet.google.com/xgu-xkuy-itg 

Phone Number: (US)+1 402-695-5119; PIN: 404 847 540# 
 

Event information: 
 

● The Board/committee may consider any item on this agenda in any order and at any time during the meeting.  
● Pursuant to A.R.S. §38-431.4, members of the Board/committee may participate either in person or by telephone,                

video or internet conferencing speakerphone or other technological devices. 
● The Board may vote to hold an executive session for the purpose of obtaining legal advice from the Board’s attorney                    

on any matter listed on the agenda pursuant to A.R.S. §38-431.03(A)(3). 
● Persons with a disability may request a reasonable accommodation, such as a sign language interpreter, by                

contacting Ms. Tulasi Fowler, Administrative Coordinator, 928-779-7223. 
● Materials for this meeting are available at the following: 

○ http://flagarts.com/category/news/ 
○ 3401 N. Fort Valley Road, Flagstaff, AZ 86001 

 
Agenda: 
 

I. Call To Order - Virtual Meeting Process James Yih calls the meeting to order at 4:03 p.m. and reads the VMP. 
II. Roll Call: 

A. James Yih, President PRESENT 
B. Birgit Buss, Vice President NOT PRESENT 
C. Phil Hagen, Secretary PRESENT 
D. Dr. Barbara Boschmans, Treasurer PRESENT 
E. Ron Borkan, Member PRESENT 
F. Debra Edgerton, Member PRESENT 
G. Dr. Sharon Gorman, Member PRESENT 
H. Dr. Kyle Winfree, Member PRESENT 

III. Approval of Agenda. James motions to approve. Kyle seconds. James aye. Phil aye. Barbara aye. Ron aye. Debra                  
aye. Sharon aye. Kyle aye. No nays. No abstentions. Motions carries.  

IV. Call to the Public: Each individual may have five minutes to make a public comment. For the record, please state                    
your full name (first name and last name) before you begin.  

“This is the time for the public to comment. Members of the Board may not discuss items that are not                    
specifically identified on the agenda. Therefore, pursuant to A.R.S. §38-431.01(H), action taken as a result of                
public comment will be limited to directing staff to study the matter, responding to any criticism or scheduling                  
the matter for further consideration and decision at a later date." 

● Andy Bessler, FALA parent. Trust the board moving forward and want to thank us for our work. 
● Letter from FALA parent Dani Lawrence. 
● Letter from FALA parent Sarah Edmonds. 
● James reacts to Sarah’s criticism, saying he appreciates her words and then thanked all the parents                

and community members for providing input. He says there are complex challenges and an endless               
number of factors for the board to consider, and it is doing its best. The board and the school are                    
making decisions with the safety and well-being of students, faculty, staff and community at the               
forefront. He urges the FALA community to continue to engage with the board. He expects that some                 
of the concerns expressed in the letters will be addressed in today's discussion. Phil agrees with                
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James’ defense in general, but adds re Sarah’s criticism that the board was a bit too emotional in its                   
decision making last meeting. 

● Michael Levin, FALA teacher, wonders if the “best of both worlds” is possible with perhaps deciding                
to let some classes meet outdoors during first quarters while predominance of classes meet online.  

V. Action Items 
A. Presentation, discussion, and possible action re: Revision of 2020-21 Reopening Plan to include the 

following: 
■ Begin the 2020-21 school year on August 13, 2020 as Distance Learning only and delay the start of 

In-Person Learning at least through the end of the First Quarter.  In-Person Learning will return when 
it is deemed safe based on clear criteria.  

 
Executive Director Eli Cohen says it was decided that FALA would be better off coming up 
with something definitive re the Reopening Plan timeline. To have a definitive date would 
make the school more stable and help families plan for the near future, while still allowing 
FALA to open in-person learning if conditions change. Sharon asks what the date is for the 
end of the first quarter. Eli says Oct. 9.  
 
Phil adds that the date should be inserted into the statement parenthetically and adds that 
he’d like to see further clarify language about our “clear criteria”; that is, to attach words such 
as “which will be decided soon” to let people know that this criteria will be known to the 
public well before the end of the first quarter and not end up being a moving target. Sharon 
asks for an exact date for establishing that criteria. Phil suggests that the board help the 
admin with forming the criteria, perhaps via committee. (He and Kyle volunteer to be on that 
committee.)  
 
SPED Director Kim Khatibi says the Reopening Plan committee continues to work with TGen 
(Translational Genomics Research Institute, an Arizona-based, nonprofit medical research 
institute) in the quest for answers. Eli says the governor’s office expects to unveil safety 
criteria as well. Phil asks about expectations for online teachers and students. Sharon says 
we will be addressing such things during the July 27 meeting.  
 
Barbara: Does this affect the board's decision on Monday about the Reopening Plan? 
Sharon: No. She does point out that open web students will have to come to campus five 
days a week. Barbara points out that if we go to Oct. 9 that’s flu season. And she wonders 
about testing students. Eli: We are not going to do testing. Instead FALA is “trusting families 
that they’re sending their kids to school healthy.” Sharon says maybe ask families to 
self-disclose, to help us gather data. James: while he appreciates that folks might be willing 
to give info, he cautions against using that as a metric. Should think through criteria.  
 
Phil wants to confirm that there are two sets of criteria in motion: those for what would allow 
reopening and those for how we will safely reopen. Eli says yes. He adds that they’re 
currently setting up for everything working online. It shouldn’t be a difficult transition if 
everyone’s already online, then for when students are coming two days a week. If it appears 
that we can do the (hybrid) in-person model Oct. 12, we should send out another survey to 
parents. We are trying to use this info in how we plan. We will need some lead time, of 
course.  
 
Sharon brings up Mike Levin’s request, the idea of allowing optional in-person outside 
experiences. Or is it all or nothing? Eli: We’ll discuss it. Have not yet, other than having 
learning labs outside. Mike Levin: It’s worth a conversation. I don’t think it’s all or nothing. 
And kids get mixed messages of the world they live in: I can’t go to school but I can go 
shopping. Is there a best of both worlds, where doing most classes online but can dance 
class outdoors? James confirms that the board has heard this suggestion and that Eli is 
considering it, and we will have some more info by next meeting. Kyle: I’m hearing that it’s 
worth considering some special classes that would fall on this timeline. Perhaps that 
possibility should be added to our statement. Sharon: Eli will look into feasibility; we need to 
see.  
 
Debra asks if we’re voting based on the action item and not anything else we’ve talked 

 



 

about. Board confirms that’s the case. James clarifies that we’re voting on the revised 
statement which will now include the date of end of first quarter and the clause about the 
reopening criteria being imminent.  
 
He motions to approve with those two recommendations. Ron seconds. James aye. Phil 
aye. Barbara aye. Ron aye. Debra aye. Sharon aye. Kyle aye. No nays. No abstentions. 
Motion carries.  

 
 

VI. Adjournment: James motions to adjourn the meeting at 4:55 p.m. Kyle seconds. James aye. Phil aye. Barbara aye. 
Ron aye. Debra aye. Sharon aye. Kyle aye. No nays. No abstentions. Motions carries. 

 
Agenda Posted: 2020-07-16  3:35PM 
Minutes Posted: 2020-07-19  2:40PM 

 


